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Copeland Borough Council 

EXTERNAL AUDIT OF ACCOUNTS: YEAR ENDED 31 MARCH 2022 

Publication of Copeland Borough Council Statement of Accounts and Audit Opinion 

The Accounts and Audit Regulations 2015 – Regulation 10, as amended by 

The Accounts and Audit (Amendment) Regulations 2022 

 

The audit of the draft statement of accounts for the year ended 31 March 2022 for Copeland 

Borough Council has not yet been completed by the external auditors, Grant Thornton UK LLP. The 

Accounts and Audit (Amendment) Regulations 2022 require that the audited accounts and opinion 

are published by 30 November 2022. 

 

The delay has arisen due to a combination of factors, comprising the following: 

• The 2018/19 audit is currently underway and has experienced delays due to amendments 

actioned to revalue the fixed assets. This revaluation exercise has had a consequent delay 

for the audit of 2019/20 and preparation and audit of the statement of accounts for 2020/21 

and 2021/22; 

• Resource capacity constraints on behalf of the Council and the external auditors; 

• The impact of Covid-19 on both the complexity of the audit and pace at which it can be 

completed;  

• The increased assurance work that auditors are required to carry out nationally with respect 

to pensions and asset valuations. 

 

Therefore, this notice of delayed audit is being published in accordance with Regulation 10, 

paragraph (2a) of the Accounts and Audit Regulations 2015. See attached link: 

https://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2015/234/regulation/10. 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.legislation.gov.uk%2Fuksi%2F2015%2F234%2Fregulation%2F10&data=04%7C01%7Csteven.brown%40copeland.gov.uk%7Cfeb21098cd93473a8c2f08d97dd3af80%7Cb6d1253e02e144bb8e79fe4ee8606cf0%7C1%7C0%7C637679170461246538%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=6UsqQEMZO4veBZtzylvM98AdQGMKeZq2xdGDkZsCgdc%3D&reserved=0

